| .“ [ 4
ﬁl—“s% Planning &
sovemeenr | INFrastructure

Office of the Director General

Mr John Burgess
General Manager
Auburn City Council
PO Box 118
Auburmn NSW 1835

Dear Mr Burgess

Draft Auburn Local Environmental Plan 2010 - Amendment No. 6 - Planning
Proposal (PP_2012_AUBUR_002_00) - Susan Street and Auburn Road, Auburn.

| refer to Council’s letter dated 20 November 2012 advising of its resolution of 31

Your ref: T091846/2012
Our ref:12/20626

October 2012 to not proceed with the abovementioned Planning Proposal.

A Gateway Determination was issued, subject to a number of conditions, on 9 October
2012. | note subsequently that Council has not proceeded with the Planning Proposal.

| advise that, as delegate of the Minister for Planning and Infrastructure, | have decided
in accordance with section 58(4) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act
1979, to agree with Council’s resolution of 31 October 2012 not to proceed with the

Planning Proposal for Susan Street and Auburn Road, Auburn.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter, please contact Mr Peter Goth,
Regional Director of the Department’s Sydney West Regional Office on telephone (02)

9860 1174.

Yours sincerely

W{LWMM

Sam Haddad ——
Director General
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